
 

�����������	�������	�������	�������	 ����
Westminster Presbyterian Church Newsletter 

See  
Inside: 

 www.wpcrome.org                   www.cherokeepresbytery.org                               www.pcusa.org 

1941 Shorter Avenue 
Rome, Georgia 30165 
Church Office 706-235-8561 

December, 2018 
 

 

Salt & Pepper Society ..................................... 3 
Session Highlights ........................................ 4-5 
Presbyterian Women ...................................... 6 
Church Calendar ......................................... 8-9 
 
 

 

Tables for Eight Christmas Gathering .................. 10 
Westminster Christian Academy ........................... 11 
Mission News ........................................................... 13 
Acolytes, Flowers, Nursery, Readers, & Ushers ... 15 

Celebration Sunday Update 
 

We had a great Celebration Sunday on October 28th.   Many thanks to the Fellowship  
Committee and all that helped put together our special luncheon.  This was a time of  
spiritual growth as we made our financial commitment as an act of worship in the  
sanctuary.  Pastor Gunter’s sermon titled “Find vs. Faithful - Promises to Make” was  
powerful and really spoke to me. 
 
 

Celebration Sunday represented the strong message that you all are committed to WPC 
with your support.  We currently have 65 giving units that have committed over 
$294,000 for 2019.  I want to thank you for being a partner in the ministry and mission 
of WPC.  Your ongoing financial contributions are making a difference in the lives of 
many people.  You know what matters in life, and through your giving, you are sharing 
that with others and reaching them with the Good News of Jesus Christ. 
 
 

In the next few weeks, our committees will be working on their budgets for 2019.  We 
ask for your prayers and continued support.  I will continue to keep you updated on a 
quarterly basis. 
 

Faithfully Yours, 
Craig Duhamel 

Chairperson, Budget & Stewardship 
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2018 Christmas Joy Offering 
 

During this Advent season, Westminster is joining with other congregations to 
share the good news of great joy through the Christmas Joy Offering, a cherished 
Presbyterian tradition since the 1930s.  One half of the Offering supports  
Presbyterian-related racial ethnic schools and colleges.  The other half supports 
the Assistance Program of the Board of Pensions which uses it to assist pastors, 
missionaries, and church workers in special need.  Westminster will be receiving 

the Joy Offering on December 16th.  The children will receive their Joy Offering ‘banks’  
during the Children’s Moment on December 2nd, which they can fill and bring back on  
December 16th.  Please give generously. 

“12 HOURS OF PRAYER” will be held on Thursday, December 6, 2018.  Sign up in 
the Narthex for your 30 minutes of prayer time which can be spent in the parlor, the 
courtyard or the sanctuary.  Check your calendar to select your 30 minutes of prayer 
time and start the Advent Season off right! 
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Wednesday, December 12th will be our 
last Catered Meal for the year.  It will also 
be our final Wednesday of evening  
activities.  We will start the Wednesday 
evening programs back up on January 9th! 

 

ATTENTION  
SESSION CHAIRPERSONS:   

Annual Reports are due to  
Susan Henley by December 10, 2018! 
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     Can you believe it??? Seems like just yesterday that we were celebrating Independence 
Day, now it’s Advent already.  
     Our December program will be totally group centered.  We’ll begin with a paper  
products*  “shower” for the Ruth & Naomi/Davies Shelter, move on to a good meal  
(still just $5 per person), then spend time singing carols, playing games, and sharing  
stories from Christmases past.  Invite friends and make your reservations on the  
appropriate Connect Card or phone the church office.  
     Many, many thanks to Elizabeth Busby, Kim Duhamel, Nancy Collins and Scottie 
Bates for taking on leadership roles to keep S & P moving forward. 
 

*Suggestions for paper products include bathroom tissue, paper towels, napkins, facial 
tissue, diapers (any size), pre-moistened wipes both regular and baby wipes, feminine  
hygiene products, and anything else that may be omitted here.  The Ruth & Naomi facility 
for homeless women and children will begin accepting clients early in the New Year and 
will need lots of “start-up” items.  
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Budget and Stewardship Committee Update 
Thanks to all of our wonderful members who are so faithful in their financial giving to  
Westminster.  Our October Operating Fund results are as follows: 

 

October 2018 Financial Operations 
 Current Month  Year to Date 
  Actual Budget  Actual Budget 
Income 32,463 32,435  311,743 346,052 
Expenses 33,228 33,156  344,368 350,996 
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During the month of December, the Elders will be praying for the following individuals 
and their families:  Thomas & Lauren Sipp, Tom & Linda Sipp, Rhonda Sizemore,  
Ron & Jan Smith, Jim & Kathy Smith, Richard & Gail Stieglitz, Bill & Marye 
Sweitzer, Dan & Denise Sweitzer, David & Jackie Sweitzer, Rosanne Sweitzer, and 
Wesley & Emily Sweitzer. 
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The Session met on Monday, November 12, 2018 at 7PM in the Conference Room.   
(A complete copy of the Session minutes can be found on the Session bulletin board in the 
Office Wing.)  Below are a few highlights from the meeting. 
 

Without a pastor to moderate a Session meeting there can be no meeting.  The Session welcomed 
Rev. Camille Josey, pastor at Silver Creek Presbyterian Church, as the Moderator for our November 
meeting.  Her wisdom and knowledge was a meaningful addition to our meeting and we are grateful 
that she gave her time and energy to help us.  She will meet with us again in December unless we 
have hired an Interim Pastor by that date.   
 

Budget and Stewardship – Craig Duhamel discussed the progress of our plan for online giving 
and will begin that process with a small group very soon.  The proposed budget for 2019  

 contains a faith amount of $50,000.  Craig will be working with the committees to reconsider 
their budget requests in an effort to trim the faith amount to a more manageable number.  Craig 
issued thanks for all the work on Celebration luncheon and asked for input for next year. 

Fellowship – Adrianne Askew – The Fellowship Committee will host a Chili Cook-off on  
 December 9, 2018 at 6:00 PM in conjuction with Covered-dish dinner.  Adrianne expressed 

thanks for the involvement we had for the Celebration Sunday meal and to Gloria Eberhart and 
Scottie Bates for decorating the tables.  After the first of the year the committee will focus on 
how to continue the Wednesday night dinners as Johnny and Marissa Johnson retire in May, 
2019.  December Salt and Pepper will have a paper shower for the Ruth and Naomi Women’s 
Shelter.  After her many years of wonderful leadership for Salt & Pepper, Gloria Eberhart will 
be passing the torch to Elizabeth Busby, Nancy Collins, Kim Duhamel and Scottie Bates  

 beginning in January.  The 12 Hour Day of Prayer will be Thursday, December 6, 2018 from 
8AM to 8PM.  There will also be a Red Cross Blood Drive on Wednesday, December 12th 
from 3PM to 7PM in Westminster Hall. 

Mission – Barbara Elliott –There was no meeting this past month.  Westminster is committed to 
serving the Ruth and Naomi shelter by making curtains for the bedrooms.  Devon Smith is 
choosing fabrics for the curtains and a sewing day will be on Thursday, November 29th at 
1:30PM in the Conference Room.  Barbara also reported having shipped 65 Days for Girls kits 
and 24 little dresses to third world destinations.  Plans are underway to work with Restoration 
Rome by hosting children of foster families on Saturday, December 15th from 10AM-1PM.  
This will give the parents a chance to Christmas shop and have some respite time.  Activities 
and lunch will be provided.  Helpers are needed to supervise lunch and various Christmas  

 activities.  The Mission Committee is exploring the idea of becoming a church sponsor for a 
foster family.  More information will be available at a later date. 

 
(continued on page 5) 

 

�  Session Highlights �  
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Property – Sue Tarpley – One of the heating and air units in the Education building will be  
 replaced in March or April.  We have received a check for roof replacement from the  
 insurance company.  The committee is in negotiations with the roofing company to maximize 

the use of this insurance money.  Re-keying of the exterior doors will take place soon. 
Interim Search Committee – Update – Two names were provided by Joan Gray as possible 

candidates for the interim position.  Skype interviews were conducted today with each  
 candidate answering 13 – 14 questions.  This enabled the committee to gain a better feeling 

for both candidates.  Both would bear consideration.  One is available now and the other one 
not until the first of February.  The committee will meet again on Wednesday to further  

 discuss these candidates.  Session members were encouraged to share this information with 
the congregation. 

 Pneumatrix report – The committee has met once and will meet again on Friday,  
 November 16, 2018.  The meetings have been good and progress is being made. 
 

Community Messiah Sing-Along 
      
     First Methodist Church of Rome has invited Westminster and other churches 
from the Rome area to attend a Messiah Sing-Along.  This free event is for the  
community of Rome to enjoy one of the great musical works that really speaks 
Christmas to so many - Handel’s Messiah. 
     The concept is simple, First Methodist has contracted a professional orchestra 
(many players from the Rome Symphony), Soloists, but no choir.  The choir is the 
audience, as they sing the different choral movements from the Messiah.  They will 
get to sing the great choruses like For Unto Us A Child Is Born and of course the 
Hallelujah Chorus. 
     The event is Sunday, December 9th at 3PM in the historic sanctuary of  
First Methodist, Rome.  There will be a pre-concert lecture at 2PM by Dr. John 
McCluskey, music history professor from Shorter University. 
     If you are interested in participating, see Barbara Elliott to get a music score that 
you can take with you to the concert.  Of course, you don’t have to go to sing.  You 
can go and just listen to the great music happening all around you. 
     Major cities like Houston and Los Angeles host similar events and they are  
well-loved.  First Methodist is hoping for the same here in Rome, GA! 
 



 6 ········································································································ Westwind 

����������	
��
��
����������	
��
��
����������	
��
��
����������	
��
��
       

 Day Circle: Date: Tuesday, December 11th  
  Lunch: 1:00PM, WC-Christmas Lunch 
  Lesson: 2:00PM following lunch 
  Bible Moderator: Barbara Elliott 
 

  Night Circle: Date: Tuesday, December 11th 
  Lesson: 5:30PM, Conference Room  
  Dinner: 6:30PM, Dinner at China City (bring $1 gift) 
  Bible Moderator: Joni Nelson 

 
     Our Bible Study in December will be the fourth in the series of lessons tracing God’s 
recurring promise of presence from Genesis through the Gospels—from the beginning to 
the end of the age.  “God with Us When We Seek God”, includes these scriptures:  
1 Chronicles 28:1-21; 1 Kings 11:1-13, 29-39.   
     In this lesson, “God summons God’s people, and especially God’s leaders, to walk in 
God’s ways, and to seek God.”   
     We hope you will join one of the circles this month to find the hope and encouragement 
that is there for us in God’s oft repeated promise “I Am With You”.          

 
 

PW MISSION 
 

Don’t forget SANTA CLAUS EXPRESS!  The deadline for this  
mission is November 25th.  Please put your Santa Express items for the 
patients at Presbyterian Homes of Georgia, on TOP of the Mission table.   

 
 

MUGS are being collected for Janet Baltzer’s ANGEL EXPRESS, a  
local ministry that serves Rome’s poorest and often forgotten people.  
Janet is requesting mugs that have pictures, sayings, locations, etc. that 
have a general function (not Christmas).  Place these mugs UNDER the table in a BLUE 
CRATE. 
 

USED PURSES are once again being collected by Janet Baltzer.  If you have any purses  
to contribute, please place them in the long CLEAR PLASTIC BOX UNDER the table.  
The deadline for purses and mugs is December 8th.   
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Dear Westminster, 
     Thank you WPC members for your 
many cards, words and prayers of  
kindness on behalf of Mitzi Sipp and our 
family during her recent passing.  It is 
God’s blessing to be part of a loving 
church family in times of loss and  
sorrow.  We greatly appreciate you!   

 

Linda and Tom Sipp 

Dear Westminster Family, 
     Words cannot express how deeply we 
appreciate all your kindnesses to us at our 
reception on October 14th.  You  
overwhelmed us with cards, special photos, 
delicious and beautiful cake, a generous 
love offering, a basket of Rome &  
Westminster remembrances (love those 
new coffee tumblers!), a delightful 
memory book, a most wonderful  
personalized song (sung by our dear and 
talented choir), hugs and many good  
wishes.  Thank you from the bottom of our 
hearts!  The floral arrangement graced our 
dining table, spreading beauty and cheer as 
we packed boxes.  We love you and  
already miss you.  But we know God has a 
good future in store for you.   
 

God bless each one of you, 
Greg and Kirsti Lund 

Children’s Christmas Party 
 
The children’s Christmas Party will be Wednesday night, December 12th, beginning 
at 5:30PM and ending at 6:45PM.  The party will feature food, games, crafts and 
story telling.  All activities will take place on the 2nd floor of the Education  
Building.  Meet Ms. Beth and Ms. Kristi in the West Center lobby at 5:30PM.  All 
children are welcome to attend! 

���������	
��
	�����	
������	�����������
	������	

7104 Alabama Highway 
(in the Narrows) 
Rome, Georgia 

 
Sunday, December 2, 2018 

 
2PM-3PM Open House 

3PM Vesper Service 
 

Worship and Communion 
 

“Faith of our fathers, living still…” 
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See Calendar 
for this page 
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See Calendar 
for this page 
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In the next few weeks, we will be rekeying all exterior doors at Westminster.  It has been 
several years since doors have been rekeyed and as a result there are multiple keys that 
open only 1 or 2 doors and there are also other keys that open who knows what door!  So 
in the interest of ease and safety, Session voted to have this work done.  Have no fear, if 
you have a need for a new key, we will have copies made and they will be available for a 
$2 key deposit.  More details once the rekeying timeline is known.   

2019 LENTEN DEVOTIONAL  
BOOKLET 

 

     Westminster saints, although we have just 
begun the Advent Season, sign-up sheets and 
reference verses for the 2019 Lenten Devotional 
Booklet will be placed in the Commons area on 
Christmas Eve, as the Lenten Season is just 
around the corner.  Ash Wednesday is March 6, 
2019, and the booklet must be completed before 
the distribution date of Sunday, March 3, 2019.  
Therefore, Sunday, February 17, 2019 is the 
targeted date for all submissions. This will give 
us two weeks for final compilation and  
publication. 
     The focus of the booklet will be on the word 
BELIEVE  as used in selected Old and New 
Testament scriptures.  Thank you for past  
participation in the Lenten Devotional Booklets 
and we look forward to your thoughts as you 
express them in writing for the 2019 booklet. 

 
 

Tables for Eight 
 

     Please join us for the Tables for 
Eight Christmas Gathering on  
Saturday, December 1st at 6PM in 
the West Center.  We are looking 
forward to enjoying Jim Smith’s 
cooking as he provides our main 
course.  Everyone should bring side 
dishes and/or desserts and $3 per 
person to cover the cost of the meat 
and paper products.      
     All Tables for Eight members are  
encouraged to attend.  If you are not 
currently participating in Tables  
for Eight, please join us for the  
gathering and contact Shirley Castor, 
Sarah Whitley, or the church  
office so that we can assign you to a 
table.  Everyone will receive new 
table assignments for the spring  
rotation.   
     NOTE:  Lessons and Carols at 
Berry College is at 7:30PM this 
same evening.  If you would like to 
come and eat dinner, then sneak out 
a bit early for that event, we  
understand.   

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED  
TO UNPACK  

CHRISTMAS DECORATIONS!    
Anyone who is able please meet on  
Saturday, December 1st at 9AM in 
Westminster Hall.  We will unpack  
decorations, fluff bows, hang wreaths, 
etc. We should be finished by noon. 
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     I can’t believe it is already time to plan for Christmas.   
The holidays around Westminster Christian Academy are  
blissfully hectic, where the main task at hand is the planning and 
preparation for the Christmas program.  The teachers begin in  
early fall envisioning tiny elves, miniature nativity scenes and 
dancing angels.  The program is certainly one of the highlights of 
our year and the WCA families are always anxious to see their little performers on the  
Westminster stage.  
      Now that WCA has grown to ten full classrooms, our program is held on two separate 
evenings.  This year, “What a Wonderful Child” will be held on Tuesday, December 18th at 
6:00PM and Wednesday, December, 19th at 6:00PM.  The congregation of Westminster is 
invited to enjoy the best show in town, which is almost always a “standing-room only”  
audience.   If you would like to see the show, but would prefer to avoid the crowds, the 
morning “dress rehearsals” are also a good time to come.  We usually rehearse around 
9:30AM the morning of each performance.    
     We would like for the members of the church (and anyone else) to begin saving the  
unused return envelopes that come in junk mail.  These are most often “chunked” in the 
garbage and we could use them for the tuition money drop box.  Just another way to save a 
little money.   

Merry Christmas to the Westminster Family!  
Heather Davis 

Westminster Christian Academy 

WESTMINSTER CHRISTIAN ACADEMY 
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Sunday, December 2nd  

at 6PM 
 
Westminster’s first Advent event will be the  
Hanging of the Greens Service on December 2nd.  

We will usher in the Christmas season as we decorate the sanctuary and sing songs 
to celebrate the coming of Christ.  Everyone is urged to wear Christmas colors.   
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    October was a bittersweet time for the Chancel Choir as we said farewell to Greg not just 
our pastor, but also a member of our tenor section.  At the same time, it was a sweet time of 
worship as we prepared some of Greg's favorite anthems!  A tremendous thank you to the choir 
for the extra rehearsal time needed to change four weeks of anthems! 
     We welcome a few new folks to our chancel choir:  Amy Tribble Nolen is singing in the 
alto section, Victoria Merritt and Ally Carpenter are our newest sopranos, Sam Wilder is our 
new tenor, and we are glad that Richard Merritt is back with us in the bass section!  
     We continue to look forward to our Advent and Christmas music.  Below is the text to  
"The Yearning," set by Craig Courtney.  

There is a yearning in hearts weighed down by ancient grief and centuries of  
sorrow. There is a yearning for the Lord who visited His own, and by His death for 
sin atoned, to bring to us salvation.  Emmanuel, within our hearts, the yearning. 
 

     In this world, when we try to fill our deepest needs and desires with things, people, food, a 
busy schedule, and much more, this song reminds us that God created us with this yearning and 
He is the only one who brings true and lasting satisfaction.  May we look to the Bread of Life, 
the Living Water, to fill our hearts and replace every yearning the world cannot supply! 

 Dr. Stefanie Cash 

Youth News 
     On November 13, 2018 the Clerk of Session received a letter of resignation from Youth 
Director, Joseph Cleveland.  We appreciate all the time and energy Joseph devoted to the 
youth program and the love and concern he had for all the young people in his program.  We 
wish for Joseph all God’s blessings as he moves forward with his plans for the future.   
    We look forward to continuing our youth program as the Youth have their Christmas  
Party on Saturday, December 15th.  The time and place will be determined soon.  Watch the  
bulletin for more details. 

Youth Chaperone Schedule for December 
 

Dec. 2 No Youth (Hanging of the Greens) 
Dec. 9 Gloria Eberhart 
Dec. 15 Youth Christmas Party-TBD 
Dec.  16 No Youth until January 

Youth Supper Schedule for December 
 

Dec. 2 No Youth (Hanging of the Greens) 
Dec. 9 Covered Dish Dinner 
Dec. 15 Youth Christmas Party-TBD 
Dec.  16 No Youth until January 

Youth supper begins at 6PM and will be in Fellowship Hall.   
Youth Chaperones are needed from 5:30PM-7:30PM.   
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 Mission News 
 

SCRIP CARDS:  Christmas is right around the corner so let us help you with your 
shopping!  Scrip cards make great stocking stuffers and Christmas gifts and WPC makes 
it easy for you to purchase them all in one easy, convenient place!  Our next Scrip order 
will be on Sunday, December 2nd.  But wait...there’s more...we will make one more  
order on December 9th for all of you who need a gift for that “hard to buy for” relative, 
friend, or co-worker!  Scrip cards make the perfect gift!  Remember that order forms are 
always available on the chest in the Narthex.  Please complete the order form and attach 
a check made payable to Westminster and place it in Susan Henley’s mailbox.  The  
orders will be in December 5th and December 12th, respectively.   
 
 

MISSION WORK DAY:   Westminster folk have the opportunity to join the community 
as we “dress up” the new Ruth and Naomi Women’s Shelter, scheduled to open in  
mid-December.  We’ve volunteered to make the curtains for the bedrooms.  The window 
measurements have been taken for each of the six bedrooms.  The Shelter personnel have 
bought the fabric.  Now we need your hands to help.  No experience needed to lay out 
and cut the fabric.  Those with portable sewing machines can finish sewing the simple 
straight curtains.  Let’s get together on Thursday, Nov. 29th at 1:30PM in the Conference 
Room to begin this project.  Bring rulers, pins, and scissors to cut, and if you have a  
portable sewing machine, bring that, too.  See you there!   
 
 

SAVE THOSE CHRISTMAS CARD STAMPS!  STAMPS are still being  
collected for the Alliance Stamp Ministry.  They take every kind of stamp and we collect 
them by placing them in the bottom drawer at the end of our mailbox.  Cut them off the 
envelope by leaving a ¼” envelope border around the stamp.  These stamps are sold to 
the Stamp Distributors who sell them to Stamp Collectors.  The profit is given to a  
printing company that publishes Spanish language Sunday School materials.  Since 1971 
they have raised $900,000 from our little stamps!  Yes, they do have a life after reaching 
your mailbox! 

Mark Your Calendars for a Chili Cook-off 
As the “chilly west-wind” blows outside, the Fellowship Committee will have things warm 
and toasty inside with a Chili Cook-off during our regularly scheduled Covered-dish dinner 
on Sunday, December 9th at 6PM in the West Center.  Make your favorite Chili recipe for 
the competition.  We will even have a prize for the winner!  If Chili is not your specialty, 
we certainly will need sides and desserts.  Come join us for fun, food & fellowship! 
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THE WESTWIND DEADLINE  
for the January Westwind  will be  

Noon  on Friday, December 14, 2018.   
Please send your articles to  
shenleywpc@bellsouth.net.  

 

LOCK-UP SCHEDULE  
FOR DECEMBER 

Sue Tarpley 

 

William Davies Homeless Shelter 
 

Volunteer for December 2: 
Joanne Campbell 

 

Volunteers for December 16: 
ARE STILL NEEDED! 

 
 

Please sign up on the mission board in 
the Commons hallway if you are able to 

provide a meal on the 16th.   

New  
Westminster 

Cups 
 

We have 4 cups remaining!  
The cost is $12.50 per cup 

and can be picked up in the church office. 

RED CROSS 
BLOOD DRIVE 

Our next blood drive will be 
on Wednesday, December 
12th at 3PM in Westminster Hall. 

 

WCA will be closed December 
24th through January 2nd.   

The church office will be closed  
December 24th through  

December 26th and December 
31st through January 1st.   

 
 

 

The 2019 Flower Calendar, located 
on the Common’s bulletin board, 
will be available on December 2nd 
for you to sign-up to provide flowers 
for Sunday worship.  Thank you for 
your participation. 

Please turn in your final 2018 
contributions by  

Sunday, December 30th.   
Thanks for your continued  

financial support. 
 

Westminster’s Chancel Choir  
will present  

Lessons and Carols  
on Sunday, December 9th  

at 11AM.   



Usher Schedule 
(contact John Hendrickson at 706-512-0950) 
Dec. 2 Vicki Lee, Raymond Murray, Tom Sipp,   
       and Stephen Williams 
Dec. 9 Youth: Co-captains - Grady Davis and   
       Victoria Merritt 
Dec. 16 Rick Nelson, Mark & Belinda Settlemoir,     
         and Joe Tribble 
Dec.  23 Juil Dandini, Rickey Dorman,  
       Nancy Jones, and Juanita King 
Dec.  30 Dave Henley, Raymond Murray,  
       Bill Byars, and Dan Sweitzer 
 

Flower Schedule 
(contact Susan Henley at 706-235-8561) 
Dec.  2 Advent Wreath 
Dec.  9 Advent Wreath 
Dec. 16 Advent Wreath 
Dec. 23 Advent Wreath 
Dec. 30 Advent Wreath 
 

Nursery 
(contact Jennifer Jones at 706-853-9611) 
Dec. 2 Jennifer Jones 
Dec. 9 Sandra Gosnold 
Dec. 16  Kathy Smith 
Dec.  23 Linda Sipp 
Dec. 30 Jennifer Jones 
 

Sunday School Hall Monitor 
(contact Susan Henley at 706-235-8561) 
Dec. 2 Dave Henley 
Dec. 9 Johnny Whitley 
Dec.  16 Aaron & Sarah Busby 
Dec.  23 Kim Duhamel 
Dec. 30 Sue Tarpley 
 

Acolytes    Leaders  
(contact Susan Henley at 706-235-8561) 
Dec.  2 Amiah Gattenby Carolyn Richardson 
Dec.  9 Victoria Merritt Pam Bibb 
Dec. 16 Ashtin Keefe Rickey Dorman 
Dec.  23 Grady Davis Kristi Elkins 
Dec. 30 Cailey Askew Juanita King 
 
 

Readers 
(contact Susan Henley at 706-235-8561) 
Dec. 2 Jane Tate 
Dec. 9 Lessons and Carols 
Dec.  16 Juil Dandini 
Dec.  23 Dan Sweitzer 
Dec. 30  Craig Duhamel 
 

Liturgists 
(contact Sarah Whitley at 706-331-8003) 
Dec. 2 Pam Bibb 
Dec. 9 Joni Nelson 
Dec. 16 Martha Holder 
Dec. 23 Dan Sweitzer 
Dec. 30  Craig Duhamel 
 

Greeters for December 
(contact Joni Nelson at 706-766-7799) 
Joni Nelson and Rosanne Sweitzer 
 

Elder On Call 
(contact Sarah Whitley at 706-331-8003) 
Dec. 2 Joni Nelson 
Dec. 9 Sue Tarpley 
Dec. 16 Raymond Murray 
Dec. 23 Drew Tate 
Dec. 30 Cathy Busby 
 

Office Volunteers 
(contact Susan Henley at 706-235-8561) 
Connie Barris, Elizabeth Busby, Joanne 
Campbell, Shirley Castor, Rickey Dorman,  
Gloria Eberhart, Janette Edwards, Jean Fricks, 
Mary Gooch, Marilyn Hendrickson, Bobbie 
Ivison, Jim Ivison, Ted Johnston, Katharine 
Lovvorn, Richard Merritt, Ann Peery, Carolyn 
Richardson, Joel Turner, Johnny Whitley, Sarah 
Whitley, and Gail Wilkes.  
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